
Continuing Education 

MG Holiday Party in 4 days!! 

December Monthly Meeting = PARTY! 

December's Holiday Party is the easiest 2 

Education hours you'll have had all year so don't 

miss it! Just show up at 6:30pm on Tuesday, 

December 10th, buy a few raffle tickets, win some 

raffle prizes or some Bottles or Bonbons, eat a 

yummy meal provided by you and your fellow MG's 

and go home happy! What's not to love? 

Please consider donating a raffle item or a Bottle or Bonbon to add to the 

evening's bounty. We thank you and look forward to the festivities! Hope to see 

you all there! 

To help Janet and Cindy, please RSVP if you plan to attend or 

if you plan to bring a raffle item. And remember that this is a 

Holiday Potluck so bring a dish (to serve 5-6 people) according 

to the first letter of your last name. And don't forget serving 

utensils. 

A-L - Main dish 

M-O - Dessert 

P-S - Salad/Vegetable/Fruit 

T-Z - Appetizer 

RSVP please:  Cindy Wells, cwells5953@cs.com 

                Janet Clauson, janetclauson301@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   

      
                                           

December 6, 2024 
 

16,2024 

  

          Friday Flash 
  

 

November 

Meeting  

Topic 

AAMG Annual 

Holiday Party 

MUST RSVP! 

Hosts 

Cindy Wells 

Janet Clauson 

 

Date 

Tuesday,  
December 10th  

 

Time 

 6:30 PM-8:30 PM 

Location 

Harundale 

Presbyterian Church,  

1020 Eastway,  

Glen Burnie 

 

mailto:cwells5953@cs.com
mailto:janetclauson301@gmail.com


For Your Information 
Unity Gardens seeks a new Executive Director. This is a paid 

position. For more information, go to: Unity Gardens 

Position 

 

**************************************************************** 
Did you miss a meeting? Would you like to review a meeting?  Go to:  AAMG and EAB Monthly Meetings | 
University of Maryland Extension or to this link directly: You Tube Monthly Meetings 
 

Volunteer Opportunities  

 

Welcome to winter.  

Plant groups will continue their work and at the bee lab we will, on Thursday, be laying 

out plots for planting experiments between the shrubs and trees we have planted in the 

new field (free winter cress to take home and eat which is growing in abundance). 

If there is a miracle of thaw we will plant some things too! 

Saturday will be open for plant groups (Sydney will be in the lab/annex instead of 

myself to answer any questions) but I will not be there to guide any additional work at the bee lab.  

Thanks, 

Sam Droege, Bee Lab 

**************************************************************** 
 The Cape St. Clair Garden Club invites you to join us on a bus trip to Longwood Gardens for Christmas -

visit the new conservatory and see spectacular light displays! Longwood Reimagined: 

A New Garden Experience: Stunning new buildings, wondrous new indoor and outdoor 

gardens, surprising new guest experiences, and much more await. We’re expanding our 

grounds, connecting them from east to west in a beautiful, unified journey of lush, formal 

gardens to open meadows to winding paths to breathtaking Brandywine Valley vistas. 

Saturday Dec. 14, 2024 

• 11am departure from Broadneck High School 

in Cape St. Claire 21409 (parking available) 

• 1pm arrival 

• 4pm lights on 

• 6pm departure 

• 8pm arrival back in Cape St. Claire 21409 

Cost $95.00 includes admission, bus transportation, large sandwich for lunch/dinner on the bus, and tip for the driver. 

Pay using Zelle, Venmo, PayPal, or mailing a check. Hold your spot, ask questions, and get payment details by 

contacting capegardenclub@gmail.com We hope you'll join us for this fun and festive trip! 

Friday Funshine 

You Know you're A Master Gardener When: 

10. You rejoice in rain...even after 10 straight days of it.  
9. You have pride in how bad your hands look. 

8. You have a decorative compost container on your kitchen counter. 

7. You can give away plants easily, but compost is another thing. 

6. Soil test results mean something. 

5. IPM rules! 

4. You'd rather go to a nursery to shop than a clothes store. 

3. You look for gardens open to the public whenever you go on vacation. 

2. Your non-gardening spouse is getting involved with your garden endeavors...digging ponds, building 

bird houses, watering, pruning, turning compost piles, planting... 

And you definitely know you’re a Master Gardener when...you are surrounded by terrific people who share 

your passion!  

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1815797982869427269&th=193302a518cd9445&view=att&zw&disp=inline
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1815797982869427269&th=193302a518cd9445&view=att&zw&disp=inline
https://extension.umd.edu/locations/anne-arundel-county/master-gardener-program/aamg-and-eab-monthly-meetings/
https://extension.umd.edu/locations/anne-arundel-county/master-gardener-program/aamg-and-eab-monthly-meetings/
mailto:https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLtVnFrl49jDsrWnPg__PrGemlJQzkVadV
mailto:capegardenclub@gmail.com


                                                            Events 

Justice for All and Full Disclosure Statement 

For a readable copy, go to: And Justice for All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topic Date/Time Location Contact Information 

Monthly Meeting 

Annual MG Holiday Party 

Please RSVP! 
 

Tuesday,12/10 

6:30 PM 

 

Harundale 

Presbyterian 

Church,  

1020 Eastway,  

Glen Burnie 

Cindy Wells or  

Janet Clauson 

 

EAB 9:00-10:00 AM 

Wednesday, Dec. 

18th   

Zoom Link Maxine Yoon 

 

Longwood Gardens for Christmas 
Cape St. Claire Garden Club 

Saturday Dec. 14th  

11 AM- 
Broadneck High 
School 

capegardenclub@gmail.com 

Assurance Statements 

• A reduction in fees is available by request and is approved 

based on availability, eligibility, and financial need. 

• University programs, activities, and facilities are available to all 

without regard to race, color, sex, gender identity or 

expression, sexual orientation, marital status, age, national 

origin, political affiliation, physical or mental disability, religion, 

protected veteran status, genetic information, personal 

appearance, or any other legally protected class. 

• If you need reasonable accommodation to participate in any 

event or activity, please contact Maxine Yoon 

at maxyoon@umd.edu or 301-226-7475. 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1785366161721805489&th=18c6e510976e4ab1&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_lq6uhsrx1
mailto:cwells5953@cs.com
mailto:janetclauson301@gmail.com
https://extension.umd.edu/locations/anne-arundel-county/master-gardener-program
mailto:maxyoon@umd.edu
mailto:capegardenclub@gmail.com
mailto:maxyoon@umd.edu


Continuing Education 

Paula Becker is an Ecologist with the MD Department of Natural 

Resources, Natural Heritage Program. She manages restoration 

efforts of the rare community of Soldiers Delight Natural 

Environment Area, oversees volunteers, outreach and education, 

conducts rare species surveys, and other projects for the State’s 

nongame and endangered species program. Prior to join MD 

DNR, she served as a naturalist for New Jersey State Parks and Forests, provided 

Integrated Pest Management at a native plants nursery, and trained as a wildlife 

rehabilitator in Seattle, Washington. She holds a double B.S. in Forest Biology and 

Resource Management, from the State University of New York – College of 

Environmental Sciences and Forestry. Go, Mighty Oaks! 

******************************** 
 The Cape St. Clair Garden Club invites you to join us on a bus trip to Longwood 

Gardens for Christmas -visit the new conservatory and see 

spectacular light displays! Longwood Reimagined: A New 

Garden Experience: Stunning new buildings, wondrous new 

indoor and outdoor gardens, surprising new guest experiences, 

and much more await. We’re expanding our grounds, connecting 

them from east to west in a beautiful, unified journey of lush, 

formal gardens to open meadows to winding paths to 

breathtaking Brandywine Valley vistas. 

Saturday Dec. 14, 2024 

• 11am departure from 

Broadneck High 

School in Cape St. 

Claire 21409 (parking 

available) 

• 1pm arrival 

• 4pm lights on 

• 6pm departure 

• 8pm arrival back in 

Cape St. Claire 21409 

Cost $95.00 includes admission, bus transportation, large sandwich for lunch/dinner on the bus, and tip for the driver. 

Pay using Zelle, Venmo, PayPal, or mailing a check. Hold your spot, ask questions, and get payment details by 

contacting capegardenclub@gmail.com We hope you'll join us for this fun and festive trip! 

 

For Your Information 
Unity Gardens seeks a new Executive Director. This is a paid 

position. For more information, go to: Unity Gardens 

Position 

 

 

 

   

      
                                           

December 13, 2024 
 

16,2024 

  

          Friday Flash 
  

 

November 

Meeting  

 

Topic 

Living on the Edge 

 

Host 

Paula Becker, DNR 

 

Date 

Tuesday,  
January 14th  

 

Time 

 

       7 PM-9 PM 

Location 

 

TBA 

 

 

mailto:capegardenclub@gmail.com
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1815797982869427269&th=193302a518cd9445&view=att&zw&disp=inline
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1815797982869427269&th=193302a518cd9445&view=att&zw&disp=inline


Bee Lab We are moving into winter-mode now so there will be no more open events for the 

moment at the bee lab on Thursdays and Saturdays.  That said, if you have plants here, just 

make arrangements directly with Sydney and me and that will be fine. Sam Droege 

****************************************************************

2024 Holiday Party was a Success! 

Thank you to all MG's who attended, contributed to, volunteered for and cooked for 

the Holiday Party which was held on Tuesday. We had a great turnout, despite rainy 

weather. Once again, the Holiday Raffle was the high point, with over 40 amazing 

raffle items and almost 30 Bottles or BonBons available to lucky ticket holders. This 

has to be one of the very best holiday raffle opportunities in the county. Creative 

juices must have been flowing because there were some fabulous baskets of 

gardening items, books, pet supplies and treats, chocolates, coffees and teas, plus 

artwork, holiday centerpieces and wreaths. And Wine! Champagne! Sweets! All 

donated by generous fellow Master Gardeners. 

 

We thank you all so much for making this annual event such a success. It succeeds because so many 

people contribute their time, energy and imagination to make it work. And as a result of all those 

collective efforts, we raised $732! It's never too early to start thinking of the December 2025 party -- 

we've already had one person sign up to help out next year! We hope to see all of you there. 

Cindy Wells and Janet Clauson 

And we thank you, Cindy and Janet, for another job well-done! We appreciate the effort you put into this 

for all of us!  

****************************************************************
The Severna Park Christmas Farmer’s Market will be held Saturday, December 14th from 8 AM-12 PM. 
Come shop and visit our future teaching garden site! 
 

 

Friday Funshine 

What cover crop does Santa use at the North Pole? 

                         Elf-alfa!  
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Justice for All and Full Disclosure Statement 

For a readable copy, go to: And Justice for All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topic Date/Time Location Contact Information 

Monthly Meeting 

Paula Becker, DNR 

“Living on the Edge” 
 

Tuesday,1/14 

7 PM 

 

TBA  

EAB 9:00-10:00 AM 

Wednesday, Dec. 

18th   

Zoom Link Maxine Yoon 

 

Longwood Gardens for Christmas 
Cape St. Claire Garden Club 

Saturday Dec. 14th  

11 AM- 
Broadneck High 
School 

capegardenclub@gmail.com 

Assurance Statements 

• A reduction in fees is available by request and is approved 

based on availability, eligibility, and financial need. 

• University programs, activities, and facilities are available to all 

without regard to race, color, sex, gender identity or 

expression, sexual orientation, marital status, age, national 

origin, political affiliation, physical or mental disability, religion, 

protected veteran status, genetic information, personal 

appearance, or any other legally protected class. 

• If you need reasonable accommodation to participate in any 

event or activity, please contact Maxine Yoon 

at maxyoon@umd.edu or 301-226-7475. 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1785366161721805489&th=18c6e510976e4ab1&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_lq6uhsrx1
https://extension.umd.edu/locations/anne-arundel-county/master-gardener-program
mailto:maxyoon@umd.edu
mailto:capegardenclub@gmail.com
mailto:maxyoon@umd.edu


Continuing Education 

Paula Becker is an Ecologist with the MD Department of Natural 

Resources, Natural Heritage Program. She manages restoration 

efforts of the rare community of Soldiers Delight Natural 

Environment Area, oversees volunteers, outreach and education, 

conducts rare species surveys, and other projects for the State’s 

nongame and endangered species program. Prior to join MD 

DNR, she served as a naturalist for New Jersey State Parks and Forests, provided 

Integrated Pest Management at a native plants nursery, and trained as a wildlife 

rehabilitator in Seattle, Washington. She holds a double B.S. in Forest Biology and 

Resource Management, from the State University of New York – College of 

Environmental Sciences and Forestry. Go, Mighty Oaks! 

******************************** 
 

For Your Information 
Unity Gardens seeks a new Executive 

Director. This is a paid position. For 

more information, go to: Unity 

Gardens Position 

 

 

 

***************************************************************** 
Project chairs: 

The Project Showcase will be at Trinity Methodist Church, 1300 West St., 

Annapolis on Thursday, February 20th from 6-8:00 PM. This is a change of date 

accommodating the church’s calendar.  We will be able to set up tables beginning 

at 5:30. Tables will need to be moved from room 209 to the Fellowship Hall and 

back to 209 at the conclusion of the meeting. Volunteers needed! Please contact 

Pam Hanna with any questions.

 

 

 

 

   

      
                                           

December 20, 2024 
 

16,2024 

  

          Friday Flash 
  

 

January Meeting  

 

Topic 

Living on the Edge 

 

Host 

Paula Becker, DNR 

 

Date 

Tuesday,  
January 14th  

 

Time 

 

       7 PM-9 PM 

Location 

 

TBA 

 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1815797982869427269&th=193302a518cd9445&view=att&zw&disp=inline
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1815797982869427269&th=193302a518cd9445&view=att&zw&disp=inline
mailto:aamgfridayflash@gmail.com


Friday Funshine          Winter Solstice December 21, 2024 

 

Events 

Justice for All and Full Disclosure Statement 

For a readable 
copy, go to: And 
Justice for All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topic Date/Time Location Contact Information 

Monthly Meeting 

Paula Becker, DNR 

“Living on the Edge” 
 

Tuesday,1/14 

7 PM 

 

TBA  

EAB 9:00-10:00 AM 

Wednesday, Jan. 

15th   

Zoom Link  

Assurance Statements 

• A reduction in fees is available by request and is approved 

based on availability, eligibility, and financial need. 

• University programs, activities, and facilities are available to all 

without regard to race, color, sex, gender identity or 

expression, sexual orientation, marital status, age, national 

origin, political affiliation, physical or mental disability, religion, 

protected veteran status, genetic information, personal 

appearance, or any other legally protected class. 

• If you need reasonable accommodation to participate in any 

event or activity, please contact Maxine Yoon 

at maxyoon@umd.edu or 301-226-7475. 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1785366161721805489&th=18c6e510976e4ab1&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_lq6uhsrx1
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1785366161721805489&th=18c6e510976e4ab1&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_lq6uhsrx1
https://extension.umd.edu/locations/anne-arundel-county/master-gardener-program
mailto:maxyoon@umd.edu


Continuing Education 

Paula Becker is an Ecologist with the MD Department of Natural 

Resources, Natural Heritage Program. She manages restoration 

efforts of the rare community of Soldiers Delight Natural 

Environment Area, oversees volunteers, outreach and education, 

conducts rare species surveys, and other projects for the State’s 

nongame and endangered species program. Prior to join MD 

DNR, she served as a naturalist for New Jersey State Parks and Forests, provided 

Integrated Pest Management at a native plants nursery, and trained as a wildlife 

rehabilitator in Seattle, Washington. She holds a double B.S. in Forest Biology and 

Resource Management, from the State University of New York – College of 

Environmental Sciences and Forestry. Go, Mighty Oaks! 

 

******************************** 
Project chairs: 

The Project Showcase will be at Trinity Methodist Church, 

1300 West St., Annapolis on Thursday, February 20th from 

6-8:00 PM. This is a change of date accommodating the 

church’s calendar.  We will be able to set up tables 

beginning at 5:30. Tables will need to be moved from 

room 209 to the Fellowship Hall and back to 209 at the conclusion of the meeting. 

Volunteers needed to move tables and chairs! Please contact Pam Hanna with any 

questions. 

******************************** 
Need Education Hours? Go to Educational Webinars from UMDExtension 

Some of the available webinars are: 

• Plant Diagnostics Training Series 2024: Diagnosing Plant Problems | Insect    

Identification | IPM & Working with the Public 

• Year of Heirloom Tomatoes Train-the-Trainer 

• Biodiversity and Diversity in Bio: What's the Point?  
• The Role of Therapeutic Horticulture in Wellness and Recovery 

• Winter Tree ID | Chat & Resources  

• Ask a MG Plant Clinic Statewide Meeting | Slides & Resources 

• Seed Saving 101: Veggie Seed Saving | Slides & Resources 

• Seed Saving 101: Native Plant Seed Saving | Slides & Resources  

• Climate & Sustainability Webinars  

 

On Saturday, January 4th, Look north in the predawn sky for the Quadrantid meteor shower..  

For AK 

   

      
                                           

December 27, 2024 
 

16,2024 

  

          Friday Flash 
  

 

January Meeting  

 

Topic 

Living on the Edge 

 

Host 

Paula Becker, DNR 

 

Date 

Tuesday,  
January 14th  

 

Time 

 

       7 PM-9 PM 

Location 

 

TBA 

 

 

mailto:aamgfridayflash@gmail.com
mailto:https://extension.umd.edu/programs/environment-natural-resources/program-areas/home-and-garden-information-center/master-gardener-program/volunteer-resources/continuing-education/
https://zoom.us/rec/play/HTdeD1u49PaMJtp987CzlxJJ3nEKopHsRBGNzXcDV2P0aZcix9JumFcyZFavQYjzCHhgzc9dDj2HwAYZ.7DdxBw53AxG-D8Nq?canPlayFromShare=true&from=share_recording_detail&continueMode=true&iet=jsyNbmpwmblDGoDHWMxFx7Jtjb0H34-YbwSp6_C-90s.AG.dvSQzmJPkO0zBURe9XstnyUduG5Rm3m_K8V-0SuVIdZOl4Aj_nBMdLhFdSE_9edUv4lvFV1C8hy68dBuP410jxH4pEf9v17mhYpMYWQr194pK5jJyqpB_g.py_JXh15kmO62azpb2lApg.Kaj1I6zxf7XBB8bb&componentName=rec-play&originRequestUrl=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Frec%2Fshare%2FCh9To_5wzMYbal0FzXoY6SXikIIVB--UOdehivEoRkgUF7stH3MyGOwl9LiYoIFe.PjjObqvXgRLVq7Me%3Fiet%3DjsyNbmpwmblDGoDHWMxFx7Jtjb0H34-YbwSp6_C-90s.AG.dvSQzmJPkO0zBURe9XstnyUduG5Rm3m_K8V-0SuVIdZOl4Aj_nBMdLhFdSE_9edUv4lvFV1C8hy68dBuP410jxH4pEf9v17mhYpMYWQr194pK5jJyqpB_g.py_JXh15kmO62azpb2lApg.Kaj1I6zxf7XBB8bb
https://youtu.be/lh5dhazxRhs?si=oZkbTUnFRZoPeqfI
https://youtu.be/lh5dhazxRhs?si=oZkbTUnFRZoPeqfI
https://youtu.be/45Bm1bDVeVI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UNMG4wUfbbk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a_M_8Y--9XA
https://youtu.be/yY3OsdDiKOs
https://extension.umd.edu/sites/extension.umd.edu/files/2021-02/Winter%20Tree%20ID%20Resources%20%26%20Chat.pdf
https://youtu.be/ZR2X-hn2hu8
https://extension.umd.edu/sites/extension.umd.edu/files/2021-02/AAMG%20Slides%20and%20Resources_0.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NVKAdccdPl0
https://extension.umd.edu/sites/extension.umd.edu/files/2021-02/Seed%20Saving%20Veggies%20Resources.pdf
https://youtu.be/dVEsoq9d78U
https://extension.umd.edu/sites/extension.umd.edu/files/2021-02/Native%20Plant%20Seed%20Saving%20Resources.pdf


 ******************************************  

UMD Plant Diagnostic Lab Reopens 
on January 2nd! 

To receive the weekly IPM report from the University of MD, contact Suzanne Klick . For the most recent 
edition, go to TPM/IPM 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Join us at the Severna Park Park and Ride to begin creating the new 

Conservation/Teaching Garden for the Farmer’s Market Ask-a-Master 

Gardener Plant Clinics. Workdays will be Mondays, January 6th and 13th from 

1:00 – 4:00 PM. Workers will be: 

• Raking old mulch back from tree root flairs  
• Spreading Leafpro 

• Spreading soil  

• Covering with wood chips 

Begin your new year with a productive workout that will create a teaching 

environment for educating the community how to build a sustainable native garden. Bring your rakes, 

pitchforks, gloves, water bottles and wheelbarrows and we’ll all dig in and earn volunteer hours together! 

Coffee will be provided. Go to SignupGenius to join us. 

mailto:ssklick@umd.edu
mailto:https://mail-attachment.googleusercontent.com/attachment/u/1/?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1818994023953978857&th=193e5d6d6655d5e9&view=att&disp=inline&realattid=f_m4x7xzc40&zw&saddbat=ANGjdJ-kOp8do9mrfX9D1peUzSexZWUEVQLmdhBG58hun8CDQwpF-hLBBE4dzyhy0GaS9rjsJh-koROhkUziGLrj8_nVP2LgaOGNuGZ94yhs8HXkaHmt88Ao7FC_rnhI7cQzePwx3P1h2n-UmkzIbEMbqah-rdCNYMWyJ1DQXtdefqr7W5zAkUMVjtSY_m1K6l8BZlCTuKGev7bXOnHaR9B_KPd336WP-hCSxq1DQpPCjvEdD3A6tRF2JIESZZwcJx-sVJbaMol7If6tmvJmPGOXQ17-69tMYWpa4aA7L6U3UCaN9slGhRsPjNplo76c0Ahv0gPEsSsHCVbJpTkQhseQNzkqQ69iLQC04G-WtoI4SjoWCpZBT66deui-KT1OSb4ug4FdLBVZkd2PjIL4L1l2NCpsfAatdDQGU1NXaIZUCQEknMnERfFCs4yqD-hiUKmKmueinK8wmOpdZO2KvYc8bCRZJSOST5m0r3pYhrtIlBtOJjylhAalKh-g7GbQWyevZ04qxGW3T4urOmSlMgfau2D3ru_85xx1bZ4hf513fSgczuf4u0ssTXQ2dkssu_6mboiFXy2cqVUJglsFLuFww_o3CLbcfkAJ1aAOHi7I5P9Co48GQPArRPg0FLSRkjwkoxc0VG_Uyz3yYOK0x7QOVitClsIZYjrsJq_Zor05zBw0OsoRF_BNvVjgt7g0EBkwDlUpOgNHaFNIgnQViZFj5m0SkhgMF-nFFqgn9XACuhEthqG6MQFFkvtyDvdU1ZCUluwrkS7ck3GLDSGNboG7RKZZjxR_CJdPlrrNvPftkfZVjXMduV9_OFkuB8-rOWFT_OEkH80m6N-OqbxmuioJxIGam3KeHL_KjmJd1QHFAFSmTsddcFWpzxOutXxqlgN1vG53GfdZ2Kdtn23dZWlDSaHj0ppevk7jrocRPkJujeYreXcPeh0bMn0PkWFsWIabfEgYE7FqCWf1z63bmbxntSm9ceAS90LPu1c695862Dz6f_uHAdlSPWbr5w3hi5TA_TFIZCbrhuT0OjZWZv5NZ4DM875T37cxryvQUw
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4FADAE2DA2F4C34-54140015-severna


Friday Funshine           

What do you call a country where they only drive pink cars?          A 

 

 

Events 

 

Justice for All and Full Disclosure Statement 

For a readable copy, go to: And Justice for All 

 

 

 

 

Topic Date/Time Location Contact Information 

Severna Park Conservation Garden 
Preparation 

Mondays, 1/6 and 
1/13; 1:00-4:00 

PM 

Park and Ride 
Intersection Jones 

Station Rd. and 
Ritchie Highway 

Kim Forry or Pam Hanna 

Monthly Meeting 

Paula Becker, DNR 

“Living on the Edge” 
 

Tuesday,1/14 

7 PM 

 

TBA  

EAB 9:00-10:00 AM 

Wednesday, Jan. 

15th   

Zoom Link  

Winter Seed Sowing Workshop 10 AM- 2:00 PM 

Saturday, Jan. 
18th 

USGS Bee Lab 

(see above for 
directions) 

Janet@Bloom-Wild.com 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ui=2&ik=b8380d2b65&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1785366161721805489&th=18c6e510976e4ab1&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_lq6uhsrx1
mailto:gardendancerkim@gmail.com
mailto:aamgfridayflash@gmail.com
https://extension.umd.edu/locations/anne-arundel-county/master-gardener-program


 

 

 

 

Assurance Statements 

• A reduction in fees is available by request and is approved 

based on availability, eligibility, and financial need. 

• University programs, activities, and facilities are available to all 

without regard to race, color, sex, gender identity or 

expression, sexual orientation, marital status, age, national 

origin, political affiliation, physical or mental disability, religion, 

protected veteran status, genetic information, personal 

appearance, or any other legally protected class. 

• If you need reasonable accommodation to participate in any 

event or activity, please contact Maxine Yoon 

at maxyoon@umd.edu or 301-226-7475. 

 

mailto:maxyoon@umd.edu

